
 

Parks Board Minutes 

March 14, 2018 

6:00 p.m. 

 

Attendees: Elouzia Knight, Christina Robinson, Gabrilla Moreland, Rick Faust and Joey Williamson  

Public Attendees: Marian Garey, Lions Club members 

The meeting was called to order @ 6p.m. 

Public Forum:  

Marian Garey came and addressed the board about the annual community yard sale in June. They 

wanted to the board to work on getting more people involved and how to get more people into town to 

participate. The board had a couple of suggestions. 

1. Potential use of Ober park for some people to set up in for those who would feel more 

comfortable 

2. Having a food vendor selling breakfast food.  

3. A sign-up sheet with addresses so that it makes it easier for people to located those who are 

participating.  

4. Asking businesses to participate by selling clearance items or coupons to those that 

participate. 

The board will continue to work with Mrs. Garey on making this event a success. 

The Lions Club addressed the board about helping with getting new members. They are finding it 

difficult to get younger people involved. The board agreed to help find recruitment opportunities for the 

Lions Club and partnering with the parks board with promoting and volunteering for each other’s 

events. We also discussed ways to restore or purchase new Christmas lights for the poles. The old lights 

need new inserts and paint. Current price to replace the light is between 800 to 900 dollars. The board 

bring to the next meeting restoration options for consideration. There are currently 38 poles and lights. 

Old Business: 

 Our quarterly park inspection sheets are to be turned in at the April meeting. 

Fishing Derby: 

1. T-Shirts have been ordered 

2. There will be new tumblers for the kids 

3. Caroline Review ad has been sent 

4. Worms have been donated  

5. Scales and tails confirmed  

6. Trophies have been ordered 



 

NEW BUSINESS 

Fishing Derby 

 We discussed the volunteers need to make the event a success. The board agrees there needs to 

be two people to a table so that one can assist with taking fish off the hook. 

 Christina will reach be reaching out to the Red Cross about having a booth. Discussing how to 

become a life guard and water safety. 

 Lions Club volunteered to help with the derby and have a booth to promote what their 

organization does and have a sign-up sheet for potential new members. 

Riverfest 

The group would like to have a minimum of 4 inflatables at this event. We would like to have a book 

of available inflatables with price list so we can begin to work on budgeting. There was a suggestion for 

having Sky Brady to provide the music for the event. The board will consider pricing and availability for 

the event. The BBQ contest the board is going to review rules and regulations for this type of event at 

the next meeting, so we can begin promoting immediately after fishing derby. 

 

Commissioner Report 

Briefly discussed budget and upcoming events. 

 

The meeting was adjourned @ 7: 32 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted by the Parks Board 

 

 

 


